
School Community Council 

11/9/2011 

2:30 P.M. 

 

Attending:  Lisa Larsen, Scott Sumner, Jen Batchler, Mike Bearden, Jody Murphy, Lisa Earl, 

Tami Mickelsen, Cherae Ecalono, Colleen Green, Laura Belnap,  

 

 

1.  School Improvement Plan:  Goal is to make sure they are not behind in credits when they go 

to high school.  Flex time interventions for students who are intentional non-learners.  We want 

to help the students catch the vision.  We are always looking for ways to catch and help the 

failing students.  Principal's Academy is handled on a daily basis through eTime.  Also, parents 

will be contacted when students are failing.   Also looking at Guided Studies.  We are still 

working to find a way to use data driven information. 

a.  School data:  Stakeholder report information was discussed.  Please see the Stakeholder 

Report on our website.  We are looking to reduce F's.  No child left behind - Oak Canyon met the 

AYP guidelines.  Academic achievement means that the goal was met.  744 students that took 

the CRT test - 94% scores for 2011, 92% the year before.  Students are reaching proficiency in 

language arts and math.    Questions to SCC:  Add gifted and talented information.  The gifted 

and talented English and History 7th and 8th grade was explained.  ACAD classes and endorsed 

teachers have to teach.  Once they test in, they are in for both grades for one period of each.  We 

have three openings:  P.E. teacher, English teacher and counselor.  Also, there is one art teacher 

for the Young Masters program.  Next time: discuss ACT Prep class.  We currently do the 

Explore test which is compared across the nation and normed for 9th grade.    

2.  Trustlands Update:  Save the movie for next time.  Vote:  All in favor.  Can we use Trustlands 

to lower class sizes?   

 

Next week the Student Council will be working on a week of service.  Blankets, food donation, 

scarves, letters to servicemen, are some of the projects being offered.  SCC is invited to be a part 

next.    

 

3.  SCC Assignments for 2011-2012:  Mike - attended a training at the district about internet 

safety curriculum.  Sponsored training - committee needs to be set in place to determine policy. 

 Committee needs to be set up to determine what happens and go through training.  We would 

like teachers and parents involved to create policy for our school.  SCC would be a good group 

of people to work on this.  8:00 - 4:00 in Board Room at DO on 11/29.  Lisa Earl and Jody 

Murphy agreed to go.  Scott will also attend along with Mike.  We would love to even have some 

come 1/2 day if they can.  Internet safety policy is in place, but we need to define better.  Email 

reminder will go out.   

 

4.  Items from SCC 

 

Next meeting will be on 1/11 
 


